LJA Engineering, lnc. ll‘

11821 Eas! Freeway Phone 713.450.1300
Suite 360 Fax 713.450 1385
Houslon, Texas 77029 wwvljaengineering.com
TBPE Mo F-1386

September 16, 2015

Mr. John Baumgariner
Deputy City Manager

City of League City

300 W. Walker St.

League City, Texas 77573

Re: Request for Emergency Interconnect with Galveston County WCID 12
Dear Mr. Baumgartner:

Galveston County Water Control and Improvement District No. 12 (District) is requesting
an emergency interconnect with the City of League City. This emergency interconnect
will be located in the southwest quadrant of the intersection of FM 518 and Lawrence
Road within an existing 25-foot water easement along FM 518. The quantity of water
being requested for a single day emergency is 1,000,000 gallons. This one day
emergency water request would be for a worst case scenario during summer months
and maximum water usage of the District. The plans for this interconnect have already
been through the City of League City's review process. We are currently addressing
comments on the plans and should have them resubmitted to the City in the next week
or two. Our plans are proposing a 10-inch Sensus Omni F2 meter with remote read
technology installed with vault. The meter will be located between isolation valves so
the meter can be removed as needed. The District will be responsible for the design and
constructionfinstallation of the emergency interconnect with League City

If you have any questions or comments about the information above please do not
hesitate to contact me a 713.450.1300. |t is my understanding with the information
provided above the City can prepare a draft inter-local agreement between the District
and League City for the emergency interconnect.

Wallace Trochesset, PE
Vice President

Copy: Chris Richardson, Strawn & Richardson, PC
Jody Hooks, Public Works Manager WaterAWastewater
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